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  NurseryNursery  

Beginning September 9 your child can participate in AWANA one of two ways:  
AWANA LIVE! and in person moving around outside spaces with a small group of kids 
to handbook and game time.  
Or AWANA @ Home kids can call in each Wednesday during AWANA and facetime or 
video with a leader and record their sections!      
Registration opens August 1 through our online site.  If you were part of AWANA last 
year you can simply click "YES my child participated last year" and update any info. 
NEW clubbers are always welcome!  Contact Richie and Katie Kerley or Christy Johns 
for more information.  
 
https://candiescreek.twotimtwo.com/ 
  
AWANA books on sale beginning August 26th.  
AWANA Informational Leader's Meeting August 26th at 6 pm!  

AWANAAWANA  

We will be adding Children's Ministry info to our new ALL CALL system! We hope 
to keep you up to date and in the know without overwhelming you.  You can also follow 

Candies Creek Kids on Instagram or Facebook for fun pics and announcements. 

  ALL CALL!ALL CALL!  

We hope to open nursery Sunday mornings in September through reservation.  
This is not to be exclusive or limiting, but for better planning of volunteers and resources.   

More details to follow but we are so excited to be able to serve you again.   



First off, I am not leaving Candies Creek in any way! Like that adult child you cannot get out 

of your basement and out on their own, I am here to stay.  This is my home and you have 

essentially raised me and are responsible for me, and I am responsible for serving you and 

children at Candies Creek.  Covid-19 however, did prompt me, like many others, to pray 

diligently about how to do ministry when the church building is empty.  A staff  member is 

inside the building a lot! And that is good.  Our Lord and church body has given graciously 

so that we have many physical resources on hand to use to love people and serve them.   

But just as we took VBS to the community and neighborhoods in June, I feel very strongly 

the Lord is saying to "enlarge the place of your tent, stretch your tent curtains wide, do NOT 

HOLD BACK, lengthen your cords, strengthen your stakes. For you will SPREAD OUT to the 

right and to the left..." Isaiah 54:2  Once the Word took hold of my heart I realized I must  

quit being TENTATIVE and start being TENACIOUS with my faith.   

Working hard is necessary right now.  Sitting and waiting inside  

the building to do gospel  work is not the only option.   

We have all seen  windows of opportunity open and  

windows of opportunity close frequently these past  

few months. Here is the new window of opportunity  

I am sharing with you.  Speaking with Pastor Stan and  

our Personnel team at Candies Creek they have  

graciously allowed me permission to "stretch out  

and not hold back" in ministry to children.  I will be  

taking a part time position at Cleveland Middle School  

of three and half hours per day during the school year,  

serving 133 days this year, ending in April 2021.  I will NOT  

HOLD BACK on ministry at Candies Creek, my hours will look a little different, more  

afternoon and evening of course, but I long to go where children are and use the gifts the 

Holy Spirit has entrusted with me of teaching and service.   

My cords will likely be lengthened and I pray the tent pegs  

of ministry will need to be moved out to include more  

children in our community.   

Rick and I are realistic, this is challenging in  

some ways, doing ministry in two locations.  

But the one goal of loving children and using  

every opportunity to share the Good News  

(overtly and subtly) is too incredible to not  

take advantage of!  Pray with us please and  

I do ask for YOUR blessing also, to not  

be a slacker of the Gospel, but  

boldly serving and loving children  

"inside the camp and outside the camp".   

             Love, Christy  



 

Another summer has come and gone but this summer was unlike any other summer in 
recent history.  However, different is not always a bad thing as in some ways this was 
the most consistent summer for students and ministry.  We gathered weekly, many 
times twice a week, to be challenged in our walk with God, build community, and give an 
opportunity for leaders to lead out in ministry. Camp was also a tremendous blessing 
from those who did stuff behind the scenes to make it work, the countless volunteers 
who cleaned, drove their vehicles to carpool students, served as counselors, and the students 
who participated.  I always leave the camp setting encouraged by the church because in a small 
way I get to see the church at work serving each other and helping provide an opportunity for 
growth and equipping to happen in students’ lives.  

With that said, I want to say “Thank You” church for your prayers which demonstrate how much 
you care for the next generation.  CCBC has over the last several decades been committed to the 
next generation and has fervently prayed for their growth.  I believe a true sign of loving the local 
church is to want the church to outlive our own lives, and you all’s prayer, giving, and service to 
the student ministry over the years has been a true demonstration of that love.  

I have always felt loved and cared for in my time here and I am grateful for not only that but for 
how you love my family.  Please pray for me and my family as, at the time of writing this, we pray 
for God’s will for our future ministry.  While in some ways we feel in limbo right now, we trust God 
will not only bring clarity but also the grace and strength to step through to the next phase of 
ministry here or at Shiloh.  We are truly dependent upon Him at all times.  I pray that no matter 
what. God grows me, my family, the students, and the church as a whole in faith that we can trust 
Him for what we cannot see! 

On another note, we are going to attempt something new during this COVID-19 season with  
Community Groups.  Due to the schedule difference and lack of on-campus Community Groups 
on Sunday mornings and because students have faithfully attended on Wednesday night, we are 
going to combine Community Groups and our normal Wednesday Night programming.  It will be 
the same Life 122 format but starting 15mins earlier at 6pm for prayer and accountability in our 
grade and gender-appropriate groups, and ending the night with debriefing over the message 
and discussion over that week’s Common Text.  As a team, we feel this is a great way to  
maintain community and consistency in these trying times.  We will do this with appropriate   
considerations to safety with either meeting outside or maintaining appropriate social  
distancing. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns about this change.  
 

Humbly Desiring to Serve, 

Jonathan Kyle 

August 5th-Back 2 School Bash at Tweed’s 5-8pm 
August 12-Promotion Sunday Wednesday for  
   Community Groups @6:15 
August 19-Community Groups/Life 122 @6pm 
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Piety Lost 
Oh! How far we have fallen as a nation. During these summer 

months, we have seen our country convulsing in response to the current 
COVID pandemic, racial tensions, and political vitriol from the three 
branches of our government, major metropolitan cities, and local county 
officials.

One virtue we have lost as a nation comes from an old, rarely 
heard, English word; piety. Some of us have heard the word, but most would 
struggle to define it until we did a Google search. Contemporary American 
culture hears the word as a negative characteristic implying religious 
superiority and devotion. Perhaps the synonym loyalty comes to mind, but 
historically piety at the fundamental level is “the proper love and fear of 
God and man.” 1

You probably hear a biblical verse echoing in your ears. That’s 
right; the virtue of piety has its roots in what Jesus called the greatest 
commandments. In Mark 12:30-31, Jesus says “And you shall love the Lord 
your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind 
and with all your strength.’ The second is this: ‘You shall love your neighbor 
as yourself.’ There is no other commandment greater than these.” 

Piety was a crucial virtue in ancient Greek and Roman civilizations, 
although the proper love and fear of the true God were neglected in these 
cultures, the love for neighbor or countryman was held in high esteem. 
Cicero (106-43BC), a Roman statesman, defined piety as a virtue that 
“admonishes us to do our duty to our country or our parents or other blood 
relations.” Perhaps some of you hear another echo in your ears. John F. 
Kennedy’s famous line in his Inaugural address back in 1961. “And so, my 
fellow Americans: ask not what your country can do for you — ask what you 
can do for your country.”

As a nation, we are currently experiencing what happens when a 
culture does not properly love and fear God or neighbor. In his book Ideas 
Have Consequences Richard Weaver says, “I see no way, to sum up the 
offense of modern man except to say that he is impious… He has taken up 
arms against, and he has effectually slain what former men have regarded 
with filial veneration.”

CCA is in a perfect position to introduce, reclaim, and instill in the 
hearts and minds of students and families true piety where love, duty, and 
respect are given to God, parents, and rightful authorities past and present.  
- Pastor Dave Headmaster

 Kevin Clark & Ravi Jain  The Liberal Arts Tradition Classical Academic Press1

“I see no way, to sum 
up the offense of 
modern man except to 
say that he is impious… 
He has taken up arms 
against, and he has 
effectually slain what 
former men have 
regarded with filial 
veneration.” - Richard 
Weaver 

Upcoming Dates  

Aug 1-7 - Teacher In-Service  

August 7- Student Orientation 

August 10- First Day of School 

August 28 - Jean Day 

Sept 7 - Labor Day 

CCA  epistola 



 
 

Lord, thank you that we don’t have to have it all 
figured out. Thank You for reaching out to us first, 

Thank you for the strength you provide in our 
weakly flesh to press on towards what lies ahead, 

to accomplish what you have set before us and    
remain focused on the goal and to never turn back. 

  

Philippians 3:12-15, NIV  
Not that I have already obtained all this,  

or have already arrived at my goal, but I press on 
to take hold of that for which Christ Jesus took 

hold of me. Brothers and sisters, I do not consider 
myself yet to have taken hold of it. But one thing 

I do: Forgetting what is behind and straining    
toward what is ahead, I press on toward the goal 

to win the prize for which God has called me 
heavenward in Christ Jesus. 

  

PRAISE THE LORD!   
 

 

Given in July                 $57,999.03 
Expenses in July             $73,893.72 
 
 

 
Given YTD                  $447,603.66 
Expenses YTD              $421,942.52 
Annie Armstrong      $3,809.00 

The Prayer Vigil– scheduled for Friday 7/31 & Saturday 8/1 

has been postponed until a later date.  Please continue to  

Pray Without Ceasing 

From the Worship Pastor Search Team… 

Another month has passed and God continues to 

work in our search to draw us as a team closer to the 

candidate He has for Candies Creek. These past  

several weeks we have met, for several hours each 

time and have seen God narrow our pool of  

candidates to just a handful. It has been so exciting 

to see Him move in ways that we are confident it is 

HIM and not our own doing. We have been having 

conversations with references as well as candidates 

and are excited to see what the month of August will 

have in store! Please continue to cover our team in 

prayer that God would continue to give us  

wisdom, discernment and unity as we press on.  

Pray also for our next Worship Pastor, at this time, 

known only to God, that he would be growing closer 

to Christ during this process and that God would  

already be making the people of Candies Creek near 

and dear to his heart.  
 

Judi Renfro, Candra Gluckner, Julie Adolph, Shawn 

Williams, Don Markham, Jake Simko, Tom Jolley 

Ladies Fall Bible Study  

Daniel Part 2 - Gaining Understanding of the  

Time of the End 

Daniel was a man who knew what God said about the 

end times.  He focused on what God said, not the events 

of his own time. He had an impact on the people that 

God placed in his life. 

Option 1:  Tuesday evenings 6:30 – 8:30 pm  

 beginning Sept.8   ZOOM only 

Option 2:  Thursday mornings 9:00 – 11:00 am   

 beginning Sept. 10 at CCBC (if open) or ZOOM 

 Childcare available for preschool-age children 

only if we are able to meet at the church. 

 

There are two levels of homework available.  Please  

contact Marsa Garner at (423) 605-5705 for info.  

If you've noticed a car outside the Mission House or 
even seen some activity inside the house, it's because 
we already have a guest there! Her name is Mary and 
she's been serving in Asia. We don't want to endanger 

her friends still in Asia by publicly telling you much  
additionally but she would enjoy sharing with your  
Community Group while you are meeting under the 

trees.  Besides serving the Lord overseas for a number  
of years, she is also a very talented artist.  Plus, she's  

already packed many a shoebox for 2-4 year old 
girls....those Shoebox Sisters put everyone to work! 

"She is so grateful for the chance to  
stay in this wonderful house, & loves the  

beautiful landscapes all around . " 



   Shoebox Sisters of 2020       Despite the Covid19 Pandemic...... 
 

Do kids around the world still need to hear the saving message of Jesus Christ? 
Do kids still like to play with soccer balls, crayons, dolls, and trucks? 
Do families still need hygiene products? 
Are the Shoebox Sisters still lovingly packing Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes? 

 

The correct answer to all the above questions is a resounding YES! We want children around the world to know 
that God loves them and has not forgotten them during this time of fear and uncertainty. 

 

By the time you read this newsletter, about 400 shoeboxes for 2-4 year old boys and girls should be  
packed and some labeled to begin their world travels. 

 

How can you help, you ask. Another good question.  
There are actually three ways:  

 

1. If you donate to the Candies Creek Operation Christmas Child account, ALL that money goes toward shipping 
 our shoeboxes. 

2. If you want to pack a shoebox but don't have the time to shop, you can go to the Samaritan Purse website 
 and pack a box online. You choose the items and they pack it for you.   

3.    Thirdly, enjoy with your own kids or grandkids packing shoeboxes and help  them gain an appreciation for 
 mission's giving. 

 

10 Cheap Date Ideas for Staying In 
 

There are plenty of fun dates you can have without ever stepping out your front door. And sometimes after a long week, 
who even wants to leave the house anyway? 
1. Cook a special or fancy dinner together. Cooking dinner with your special someone is a great way to spend some 

quality time together. Try out a new recipe or find some ingredients you don’t normally buy. 
2. Eat takeout by candlelight. Eating this way is a real treat. Don’t believe us? Give it a try. You’ll see the light. 
3. Have a picnic on the floor. You don’t need good weather to have a picnic. Have one on the floor of your living room! 
4. Make drinks and sip them on your patio. Whatever your beverage of choice, serving it up at home is going to be a lot 

cheaper than buying it out and about. 
5. Stargaze from your backyard. If you don’t live in the heart of a city, you might be able to see a good number of stars 

in the sky. Grab a blanket, look up, and be amazed. You can’t beat that ambiance!   
6. Play board games. You can branch out with some strategy games like Settlers of Catan or Ticket to Ride, or just play 

timeless classics like Monopoly and Clue. Loser does the dishes! 
7. Get dessert to go from your favorite restaurant. You can save around $30–40 just by eating at home for dinner and 

then picking up  dessert to go (and you don’t have to pay a tip). 
8. Use Redbox coupons for a movie night at home. We know, everyone wants to see the latest and greatest block-

buster movies the first week they’re out. But that’s overrated. Save $30–40 by not going to the movies and not hitting 
up the concession counter. Instead, rent a DVD at Redbox and pick up snacks at the dollar store. Boom! 

9. Take a trip down memory lane. Get out old photos or family home movies, and spend some time reminiscing. 
10. Make milkshakes, floats or fancy ice cream sundaes at home. Instead of going out and dropping 10–15 bucks at your 

favorite ice cream joint, just make your own at home. You can even grab a variety of toppings or mix-ins 
and still come out cheaper than you would at the ice cream shop. 

 

Mark and Chasity Witt 
Lindel and Odalys Farris 

David and Candra Gluckner 

Perspectives Course...   God has a "world-sized" role for every Christian in His global purpose. Whether 

people go to distant countries or stay at home is a secondary issue. The primary issue is what most people are 
hungry to discover: vision to live a life of purpose. Discovering that vision makes this course valuable, and  
perhaps crucial, for any Christian-Genesis 12, Psalm 96.3. Thousands of people worldwide have taken this vital 
course.  Visit www.perspectives.org to learn more and register for online courses starting Aug. 3 & Aug. 10.   
It will be a spiritual maker for you! Contact Jake Beard 593-8492 or Shane Pierce 716-4317 for more info. 



Dear Church Family fitting together as a body of believers in Christ, 
 

I try to be intentional to start with Scripture in sermons, emails, etc. 
 

Matthew 11:27 All things have been handed over to Me by My Father; and no 
one knows the Son except the Father; nor does anyone know the Father except 
the Son, and anyone to whom the Son wills to reveal Him. 28 Come to Me, all 
who are weary and heavy-laden, and I will give you rest. 29 Take My yoke upon 
you and learn from Me, for I am gentle and humble in heart, and YOU WILL 
FIND REST FOR YOUR SOULS. 30 For My yoke is easy and My burden  
is light. 
 

Hear the Word of the Lord! 
 

I pray that we believe the oneness of the Father and Son. 
I pray that we lay all our weariness at His feet. 
I pray that we are gentle and humble. 
 

Galatians 5:22 But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience kindness, 
goodness, faithfulness, 23 gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no 
law. 24 Now those who belong to Christ Jesus have crucified the flesh with its 
passions and desires. 25 If  we live by the Spirit, let us also walk by the Spirit. 26 
Let us not become boastful, challenging one another, envying one another. 
 

A phrase we hope to use more often is “following the Holy Spirit.”  God is very 
specific with a list of fruit that will be on display of those who follow the Holy 
Spirit. 
 

I pray that I am more gentle. 
I pray that I am less jealous. 
I pray that I am filled with more love. 
 

I am praying that our love for one another in a pandemic will be a testimony to 
lost people and nominal Christians.  I am praying that the church body will be 
the church body and that the people of God will be the people of God. 
 

Jesus is King.  Jesus is with us.  Jesus is not nervous.  Jesus rules the world. 
 

Come Lord Jesus.  Send more workers 
 

       Thankful for God’s Grace, 

        Pastor Stan 



PRAYER CALENDAR AUGUST // 2020 

PUSHING BACK THE DARKNESS
“This is the judgment, that the Light has come into the world, and men loved the darkness rather than the Light, for 

their deeds were evil. For everyone who does evil hates the Light, and does not come to the Light for fear that his 
deeds will be exposed. But he who practices the truth comes to the Light, so that his deeds may be manifested as 

having been wrought in God” (John 3:19-21 nasb).

1	 Jesus burst into the realm of mankind as the light of the 
world. Pray that men and women across the country will 
realize that by loving the darkness of sin and rejecting the 
light of Christ, they fall under judgment (John 3:19).

2	 In Romans 13:12, Paul encourages believers to “lay aside 
the deeds of darkness and put on the armor of light.” Pray 
that those in your church family will daily live in repen-
tance and clothe themselves in the righteousness of Jesus.

3	 Pray for those in your church family who practice the truth 
to do so in such a way as to declare to those living in dark-
ness that Jesus can truly change their lives (Matthew 4:16).

4	 Lift up before God the name of someone you know who is 
walking in spiritual darkness. Pray that this person will be 
drawn to the light of Jesus in order to be saved (John 8:12).

5	 Pray that as followers of Jesus, Christians will live lives that 
reflect no longer the characteristics and ways of darkness, 
but the holy nature of Jesus (Ephesians 5:8).

6	 In Acts 26:17-18, Paul shared how Jesus sent him to the 
Gentiles in order “to open their eyes so that they may turn 
from darkness to light and from the dominion of Satan to 
God.” Ask God to help each of us understand our role in 
partnering with Him to help others turn from darkness to 
the light of Jesus.

7	 Pray that your church family will remember today that their 
struggle is not against flesh and blood, but against the 
spiritual powers of this world’s darkness (Ephesians 6:12).

8	 Jesus used God’s Word to powerfully resist the devil, when He 
was tempted in the wilderness. Pray that your church family 
will become so grounded in the Word that they too can use it in 
resisting the devil and his dark schemes (Matthew 4:4, 7, 10).

9	 Paul told the Thessalonians that they were not of night 
or darkness, but were all “sons of light and sons of day” 
(1 Thessalonians 5:4-6). Pray that we too will walk as 
children of light, being spiritually sober and alert as we 
eagerly await Jesus’ return.

10	 According to 1 John 2:9-10, the one who “hates his 
brother is in the darkness,” while “the one who loves his 
brother abides in the Light.” Pray that as brothers and 
sisters in Christ, we will repent of hating other believers 
and will genuinely love one another through the power of 
the Holy Spirit.

11	 Not wanting to have our sinful ways exposed, our culture 
often paints sin as good, and righteousness as evil. Pray 
that in your community, people will begin to see the dark-
ness of sin like God sees it (Isaiah 5:20).

12	 In Ephesians 5:11, Paul exhorted believers to “not 
participate in the unfruitful deeds of darkness, but 
instead even expose them.” Ask God to give us wisdom 
in exposing the realities of darkness in order to protect 
those under our spiritual care.

13	 Movies continually depict scenes filled with spiritual dark-
ness. Pray that Christians will lose their appetite for films that 
promote violence, sexual immorality, and ungodliness. Pray 
that those who control and influence this industry will be 
born again and experience personal revival (Ezekiel 18:30).

14	 Over the years, secular television has become a major tool 
in the promotion of darkness. Pray that Christians will no 
longer choose to expose themselves and their families 
to unrighteous programming, vulgar language, and that 
which so often grieves the heart of God (Hosea 4:1-2).



15	 As your church family prepares to meet this weekend, ask 
God to reveal any sinful ways of darkness that may be keep-
ing you all from corporately walking in the truth (1 John 1:6).

16	 For decades, the music industry—often producing lyrics and 
scenes promoting rebellion, violence, paganism, and sexual 
immorality—has contributed to the spiritual decline of many. 
Pray for a revival that will cause healthy change in the music 
industry and those influenced by it (Psalm 33:2-3).

17	 Christians are often tempted to view pornographic websites on 
their private computers. Ask God to protect the members of your 
congregation from the imprisoning influence of pornography 
(Job 31:1).

18	 A flood of printed resources promoting humanism, New Age 
living, eastern mysticism, false religions, and other vain 
philosophies has spread across the country. Pray that God 
will minimize the influence of these resources as He brings us 
back to a greater knowledge of His Son (Colossians 2:8).

19	 Throughout our land are many bars and private clubs where 
drunkenness and immorality are promoted. Pray that the 
owners of these businesses will have radical encounters 
with Jesus and will be led by God to remove these kinds of 
influences from our cities (Ephesians 5:18).

20	 Intoxication among minors is a major concern in many com-
munities. Pray that Christian parents, local law enforcement 
agencies, and public school officials will work together to 
curb this life-endangering practice (Proverbs 20:1).

21	 Pray that the trafficking of illegal drugs in your community 
will come to a complete stop. Pray for the safety of your law 
enforcement agents as they face dangers protecting your 
neighborhoods from the crimes, violence, and dangers asso-
ciated with drugs and those who use them (Romans 12:2).

22	 There is a fellowship shared by believers as we walk in the 
light as Jesus is in the light (1 John 1:7). Pray that as your 
church meets together this weekend, the joy of that fellow-
ship will be realized, and sin will be exposed and cleansed.

23	 Gambling, in both legal and illegal settings, has a way 
of destroying families by robbing those involved of their 
financial resources. Pray that Christians will flee from the 
temptations and struggles associated with this deceptive 
activity (1 Timothy 6:10).

24	 Domestic violence seems to be on the rise in many parts 
of the country. Pray that husbands, wives, children, and 
extended family members will learn to live in peace and 
harmony, daily demonstrating the love of Jesus to each other 
(Ephesians 5:21).

25	 Divorce, though declining nationally as many couples choose 
to live together without marrying, continues to be a major 
practice inside and outside the church. Pray that biblical 
standards of marriage will be restored among Christians and 
throughout this nation (Malachi 2:15-16).

26	 Pray that we will experience a revival that removes from our 
country the belief that abortion is always a legitimate choice 
(Jeremiah 1:5).

27	 Criminal behavior has been so glamorized by the 
entertainment industry, and the importance of the Ten 
Commandments so minimized by our culture, that lawless-
ness abounds. Ask God to send a spiritual awakening to our 
nation that produces great love for and obedience to God 
(Mathew 24:12).

28	 In some communities, racial and ethnic prejudices are still 
very predominant. Please pray that Christians will genuinely 
love each other and those around them, regardless of race, 
nationality, or color (Colossians 3:11).

29	 Sadly, many church members live no differently than they did 
before professing to know Christ. Their ways still reflect the 
darkness of the world system around them. Ask God to send 
a revival that will make Christians authentic in their walk with 
Him (2 Corinthians 5:17).

30	 As Christians struggle to reconcile social justice, polit-
ical correctness, and biblical truth, ask God to help the 
churches in your community “examine everything carefully; 
hold fast to that which is good; abstain from every form of 
evil” (1 Thessalonians 5:21-22).

31	 Pray that today’s church will not function under the dark 
cloud of legalism but in the light of God’s grace, truth, and 
love (Romans 8:3-4).



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

Nominating  
Committee 
 Mtg. 4 pm 

AWANA Online 
Registration 

Opens! 

Sunday Morning Community Group Bible Study…………9:15am        Prayer Meeting………………………....………...…….……..……..6:00pm 

       
 

Home Community Groups:  Mondays - Jolleys’ 5:30pm, Dunns’- 6:30pm  

 

Online or returning Soon! 

SUNDAYS 

Early Worship (Traditional) ........................................ 8:00am 

Late Worship (Blended Contemporary) .................... 11:00am 

 

 

WEDNESDAYS 

Life 122…………………………………………………………...………..6:00pm 

THURSDAYS 

Men’s Prayer Meeting ……………..………………..……………..6:30am 

Thursday Morning Ladies’ Bible Study…………...…..……..9:00am 

Shoebox Ministry 

9:30 am 

Cleveland  
Emergency Shelter  

Night - 5:45 pm 

Shoebox Ministry 

9:30 am 

Shoebox Ministry 

9:30 am 
Deacons 

 Mtg. 4:30 

Nominating  
Committee 
 Mtg. 4 pm 

Nominating  
Committee 
 Mtg. 4 pm 



August birthdays 

 

2nd Alison Nation, Amy Higgins, Hannah Ledford 
3rd Caleb Plank, Madison Ballew, 
 Ruby Clevenger, James Lane 
4th Cheryl McCracken, Clyde Rush, 
 Josh Shoemaker 
5th Charlie Hammonds 
6th Nolan Jolley 
7th Jessica Vest 
8th Bethany Purser 
9th Canon Higgins 
11th Sharon Johnson, Brenda Elrod,  
 Sharon MaGee 
12th Henley Purser, Andrew Morgan, Donna Warren, 
 Roger Branham, Brenda Thompson 
13th Linda Shoemaker, Ruth Hooper 
15th Jeannie Bentley, Sam Hoffman 
16th Glen Leach 
17th Brent Griffey 
18th Gayle Brewer, Gavin Barkley 
19th Robin Elmer, Jeremy McAlister 
21st Mark Steinle 
22nd Meagan Jolley, Beverly Beck 
23rd Nancy Chastain, Shannon Marrie, Barsha Pickell 
24th Erin Leggett, Dale Hooper 
25th Sally Whitledge 
26th Andy Strike 
27th Macy Gibson 
29th Darbi Shay, Jacob Kerley, Craig Shean 
31st Trigg Simko, Ethan Wattenbarger, Terry Chastain 
 Jenny Steinle, Dale Elrod 

 

 

 

Stan Gibson, Lead Pastor 
Jonathan Kyle, Associate & Student Pastor 
Christy Johns, Preschool & Children’s Director 

CANDIES CREEK BAPTIST CHURCH 
294 OLD EUREKA RD. 

CHARLESTON, TN  37310 

 Our Christian sympathy  
is extended to:  

 

The Family of Roger Fuller 
 

Janice Sprayberry & Family for the  
loss of her father 
James Hendrix 

 

Richard Kerley & Family for the  
loss of his Father 

Jerry Kerley 
 

LeAnn Klepzig & Family for the  
loss of her mother 

Ruth Foster 
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